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Come and worship, come and worship, 
Worship Christ, the newborn King!
From “Angels from the Realms of Glory” by James Montgomery, 1816

Dear friends,
We thought you would enjoy reading a note from Josh, one of the men in our ministry. In the photo, Josh is holding the cake.

I am a corporal in the Marine Corps. 
When I first entered the fleet here in 
Okinawa, Japan, I honestly thought it 
would be impossible to find fellowship 
or saints who love the Lord. But it was 
just the opposite.

During my time in the service, I have 
gone through many personal struggles 
and a marriage that fell apart quickly. 
Darrow and Vicki were not only a 
comfort, but also offered guidance and 
strength throughout that time. They, 
along with the brothers, reminded me 
of how vital fellowship and discipleship 
are. The many Friday night Bible 
studies and Hansen Christian Center 
activities and events brought me out 
of the lowest point of my life and 
back on track seeking and serving the 
Lord with love and joy in my heart. I 
am so grateful for those who support 
the Fraziers and have made possible 
their ministry here. I am so thankful 
for Darrow and Vicki and their love in 

action for me and my Marine brothers 
and sisters here. Oh, my goodness, 
and Vicki’s yummy food! How could it 
not warm my once distant, dry heart?!

Jesus has watered and nourished me. 
My life is dedicated to the Lord, and I 
will go wherever He leads as I trust in 
Him and commit to living life alongside 
His Body, the church. I thank all the 
saints and faithful brothers in Christ 

from all the churches who donate and 
supply the needs for this house and 
this missionary couple. Your money, 
your resources, and your prayers are 
seen by God and will be remembered 
by Jesus who told us to care for His 
children and feed His sheep. Thank 
you all.

Love,
Joshua Dolash, USMC

Celebrating four birthdays at HCC/ Anthony, Coco, Josh, and Jon

MINISTRY
We have had a huge turnover of those 
attending our ministry. The lockdowns 
have really affected fellowship. Now that 
we can get together easier, we have been 
focusing on creating friendships, which 
usually happens organically through 
those we have discipled in welcoming 
new people. Right now, everyone is 
relatively new, but we have always 
found that ministry flourishes when 
creating friendships in the community 
is the priority. We enable this by having 
outings, game nights, and hangouts. 
Christianity is a personal relationship 
lived out in a Christian community.

COVID-19 UPDATE
Japan has finally lifted all the state of 
emergency zones. The Marines have 
lifted many restrictions, although more 
restrictions are still in place for those 

Time on the beach on May retreat 

Cooking at the October retreat 
Ethan studying the Bible at the  
October retreat

Saying goodbye to one of the Marines
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This is not a legally binding promise to give. Contributions to Cadence International are 
tax-deductible so far as the law allows. While we attempt to honor the specific wishes 
of all donors, Cadence maintains complete discretion and control over the use of the 
donated funds and is authorized to redirect funds within the ministry.

DONATE: PO Box 1268, Englewood, CO 80150 • 800.396.6680 • Cadence.org

 I will pray for the Fraziers

 I will support their ministry with:  
 $ ___________ per  month  quarter  year 
 Starting date: ____________________________

 I have enclosed a special gift: $ _____________ 
 Name of special project (if applicable) ______________________

 I would like to receive the Fraziers’ ministry emails

 Please remove me from their mailing list

Name

Address

City/State/Zip

Phone

Email AddressTo give to the Fraziers’ ministry, please donate with a check* 
made payable to Cadence International or give online at 
Cadence.org/Frazier 
*Please do not write a missionary’s name or information anywhere on the check. 
Instead, include this slip with your donation.
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who are unvaccinated. For current 
information see the “Camp Hansen 
Okinawa” Facebook page. 

FAMILY
Cassie and James are still in college at 
Barclay in Kansas. Cassie is a junior with 
a double major in Biblical Studies and 
Elementary Education. She has really 
enjoyed her assignments that include 
going to the local school to prepare and 
teach a lesson. She just went on a choir 
tour and was in the school musical. 
James is a sophomore in General 
Studies. He works a lot on campus and 
often plays drums on the worship team 
or leads worship at the bi-weekly chapel 

services at school. We are thrilled when 
we can catch him on YouTube in chapel 
which airs at 2:00 a.m. our time. Japan 
has still not reopened the borders, which 
means the kids aren’t able to come visit 
us. We miss them terribly and pray the 
borders will open soon.

FINANCES
Thank you for your faithful giving. 
We set aside a little every month for 
unexpected expenses and ministry 
upkeep. In the past couple of months, 
we have had to replace two air 
conditioners (Japan has them in each 
room), the microwave/vent hood died, 
and we completely remodeled the 

50-year-old bathroom. Your part in 
God’s economy has enabled us to not 
only share the gospel but also our lives 
with the Marines (1 Thessalonians 2:8). 
The Marines that come here, especially 
the ones who spend the night, really 
appreciate the more usable and 
comfortable space.

We send out a very short weekly 
email update. Please email 
Darrow.Frazier@Cadence.org if you 
want to receive those.

Grateful for you, 
Darrow and Vicki

Ethan, Biancaa, and Jesais painting HCC

Marines fixing the kitchen sink

Ben’s college graduation 

Garett and Christian doing yard work at HCC

Michael’s baptism, Darrow and Cadence 
colleague Kenji Nick’s promotion to Sergeant One of our awesome chaplains

Garett’s baptism in  
the Pacific JD’s baptism Ethan and Caleb

I’m just a little too short  
for the photo Game night at HCC


